

MINUTES OF MEETING OF BORDEN GATE PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting 33 held on 21.12.2020 via zoom at 7:30p.m.

ATTENDEES Councillors:   M Williams, T Bainbridge, H Corcoran, S Mundy, R Maltby
H Bainbridge (Chairman) Hazel Ridd (Clerk) and P Bainbridge (New Clerk)
 	 

1. [bookmark: _Hlk502336433]Apologies, all approved the reason for absence, Cllr C Hill, family commitments, J Gabb and A Brown, clash with Clayhanger carol service, J Norton not available. R Radford provided his report by email.
2. Declarations of Interest – none
3. Minutes of last meeting – M W proposed, HC seconded, and everyone was in favour that they are signed as true record by Chairman H Bainbridge.
4. Items to Report – 1) Doing What Matters, (Roads) Sticklepath, no update available, Huntsham Castle water run off, Phil Morgan has inspected and dug out drains, and has ordered side ploughing to be done. The new land owners off the corner have been informed of their responsibility to keep the water off the road. 2) Objection has been lodged by MDDC to keep the Huntsham telephone box. 3) Clayhanger WI Hall Wall, no update, clerk to email J Gabb re S106 application turned down. M Williams reports that Huntsham bridge has not been repaired, and will report to Phil Morgan.
5. [bookmark: _Hlk530150521]Planning 20/01755/CAT Waterslade Barn, Hockworthy. Erection of garden room. No objection.  MW reported that various applications had been received, with regard to necessary felling of trees for safety reasons in Huntsham parish.  These had been examined by Huntsham Councillors and approved.
6. Finance to agree Pre-Cept, discussion regarding not increasing in current situation, MW noted the decrease in spend, and proposed setting Pre-Cept as per the budget report of £4.644 including a donation towards the Hockworthy Parish Notice Board.  HB noted that it was suggested that as it is for the use of Borden Gate Parish Council, it was expected that the Parish Council name would have been on the Notice Board, however, it is not.  The invoice has now been provided by RM and clerk is asked to pay £350  to Hockworthy Parish Church, being half of the cost.
7. Police report: Alert emails forwarded as appropriate- this month re cyber scam awareness.
8. See separate report from DDC Ray Radford (see website). Mainly Covid 19 related.
9. Correspondence none
10. Clerks report, nothing to add to the finance report.
11. Councillors reports MW with regard to zero broadband facilities in Huntsham.  Lobbying with Ray Radford’s help to MP Neil Parish and the CDC (which has taken over from Gigaclear). The Government commitment is not related to number of residents in the parish.  This is affecting rural businesses and is totally unacceptable.  Hockworthy crowd funded and linked in with Holcombe Rogus, and SM stated good broadband is so important.
12. next meeting to be held, 17th February, via zoom.
Chair Cllr H Bainbridge declared the meeting closed at 8:30p.m.
Chair:							Signed as true and correct.
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